



## THE CONNECTICUT LIGHT AND POWER COMPANY

A NORTHEAST UTILITIES COMPANY

JOHN J. SMITH District Manager

November 5, 1973

Mr. Fred Orrico c/o King Neptune Restaurant 665 Danbury Road Ridgefield, Connecticut 06877

Dear Fred:

Please excuse my delay in forwarding the following information to you. We had three field meetings to verify our measurements and be certain the route chosen was not only applicable, but the least expensive for the Town.

It was found that the Ridgebury Road entrance provides the shortest accessway to both the clubhouse and the barn. As the attached sketch shows, CL&P will install approximately 3,650 feet of primary cable and three transformers to provide service to the barn, pumps, and the clubhouse. We will provide 450 feet of cable at no charge and the remainder would amount to \$5,728.00. This charge includes the installation of the cable and all terminations.

Your contractor would be responsible for all trenching and backfilling, the concrete pads for the transformers, all secondary wiring, and any conduit necessary, excluding that used on the pole.

Since the minimum waiting time for transformers is approximately six months, it would be to your benefit to have your Engineer prepare an electrical load breakdown for each of the three service locations indicating the secondary voltage desired and the total connected loads. This would give our Engineering Department the necessary information with which to make their final plans and to order all the equipment.

If a late Spring of 1974 building schedule is to be met, it will be necessary to finalize all plans within the next few weeks.

If I can provide any further information or answer any questions, please contact me at any time.

Sincerely,

Douglas R. Cahill

Senior Energy Councilor

DRC/pmd Enc.

P.O. BOX 700 / NORWALK, CONNECTICUT 06852 / TEL. (203) 847-7271